
 

ONEIDA INDIAN NATION 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH & SAFETY 

NOTICE OF EAF COMPLETION 

 

The Oneida Indian Nation Department of Environmental Health and Safety has received a 
completed Environmental Assessment Form (EAF) for the Proposed Upstate Cancer Center on 
Routes 365 and 31 in Verona, NY.  This project involves the construction of an approximately 
30,000 square foot commercial medical office. This project will be undertaken on Nation land 
within the Oneida Reservation.  
 
Project Location:  Corner of State Routes 31 and 365 in Verona, NY 13478. 
 
Public Review Location:  The completed EAF is available for review at the Office of the 
Environmental Manager, 5218 Patrick Road, Verona New York 13478. 
 
Written comments to the completed EAF will be accepted by the Environmental Manager for a 
period of fifteen (15) calendar days from this notice.  Comments shall be directed to: 
 
 
Michael Massena 
Environmental Manager 
Oneida Indian Nation 
5218 Patrick Road 
Verona, New York 13478  
 
 
Date Issued: 10/14/20  
 
 
Michael J. Massena 
Environmental Manager 


